Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

August 21, 2017
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Brandon Darrow


Eric Mabe





Doug Hall
 


Bret Garrett


Clark May



John Wilbur
Brian Lennon

Members Absent: None 
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Jaime Fox and Gary Billingsley.    
At approximately 6:00 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Brandon Darrow. 
Public Forum:  Introduce new teacher Katie Morrow  

Consent Agenda:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Clark May to approve the minutes of the July 17, 2017 and August 7, 2017 meetings and to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously. 

4H as co curricular activity:

A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Bret Garrett to approve 4H as a co curricular activity.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Rains County Appraisal contract:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the contract with Rain County Appraisal District for collection of taxes.  The motion carried unanimously.

School Calendar:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by John Wilbur to accept the amended 2017-2018 school calendar.  Some days were changed due to state testing changes.  This is the 9 week period calendar.  The motion carried unanimously.    
TASB update 108:

A motion was made by John Wilbur and seconded by Eric Mabe to accept TASB update 108 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Renewal of HOPCO septic service contract:

A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Bret Garrett to take no action on the renewal.  The motion carried unanimously.  

First Round of elementary parking lot bids:

Only one bid had been received before the cutoff time.  The bid was from 5W Construction for $265,000.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by John Wilbur to refuse the bid as it was over budget available.  The motion carried unanimously.

Second round of elementary parking lot bids:

Only one bid was received.  The bid was from Lennon Construction for $190,239.  A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the bid.  The motion carried with 5 yes and Brian Lennon and Bret Garrett abstaining.
Superintendent’s Report

Mr. Johnson advised the Board the cafeteria remodel was finished.
Mr. Johnson advised the Board he had received a bid on the old Ford pickup which had been donated to the school.  It had burned wiring and carburetor.  The offer was for $500 and he wanted to sell it as it was no use to the school as is.

Principal’s Reports:

Mr. Billingsley reported the first day of school had 329 students present.  He added that 24 kids were taking college classes.
Athletic Director’s report:

None 

Board Concerns:

None
At 7:45 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Bret Garrett to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
